

MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 3rd August 2020 by teleconference

Present: Chairperson Cllr. Mrs Joanna Scoggins, Cllr. Mrs R Yarwood Cllr Mrs Paula Riley, Cllr Mrs Sheenagh Mudford,
Parish Clerk, Mrs Lesley Fitton.

| | |
|---|--|
| 1 | Apologies for absence: Vice Chairperson, Cllr Simon Spencer, Cllr Graham Elliot, Cllr Mrs Rachel Tarr, |
| 2 | Declarations of interest – none |
| 3 | Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6 th July meeting were approved as a correct record and will be signed post COVID 19 lock down |
| 4 | Planning matters: <ul style="list-style-type: none">● For Consideration<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ NP/DDD/0720/0648 former Quaker chapel. The PC will raise the following comments and questions with the planning dept<ul style="list-style-type: none">■ Are solar panels allowed on listed buildings?■ What provisions have been made for parking?■ Has a tree report been submitted?■ The wooden cladding on the outside seems out of character with an historic building and is seen nowhere else in the village■ Concern that opening roof lights are at eye level with neighbouring garden■ Does this property have a local needs clause attached to it?○ NP/DDD/0720/0591 camping at Bull in Thorn. The PC had no comments or objections.● Approved<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ None● Refusals<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ None |
| 5 | Finance Payment approvals <ul style="list-style-type: none">● Parish Clerk payment July £173.44● £30.97 for sundries (litter pickers, sanitiser for toilets, stationary)● £225 for cleaner June and July● Agenda noted an invoice was received for hire of village hall, this was in fact a duplicate for 2019/20 and has already been paid Payments received (amounts to be confirmed on banking) <ul style="list-style-type: none">● Car Park £127.09● Library / phone box £5.50 |

| | |
|----|---|
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Toilets £28.38 <p>Current Bank Statements</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Received and approved |
| 6 | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Village Street Signs. A new sign required for Church Lane and another set of posts required have been reordered. |
| 7 | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Risk No new risks identified |
| 8 | <p>Neighbourhood watch scheme</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● No new issues identified |
| 9 | <p>Public Toilets</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Toilet area has been strimmed. ● Invoice for clearing of mud with digger etc approved by PC ● Large sign to be obtained for entrance to encourage payment for parking in the area ● Note in the past month there has been an issue with toilets blocking and fuse on hand dryers |
| 10 | <p>School Playing Field</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● The PTA are interested in putting a Trim Track on the playing field. The PC requested more detail as to what this entails and what it would look like before passing opinion. To be carried forward. |
| 11 | <p>Environmental awareness</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● PC to develop a policy on siting and maintenance of memorials. c/f until we meet in person ● Benches on green were removed for refurbishment and have found to be rotten in several places so a quote for recycled material benches to be compared with a hardwood replacement. On comparison it was decided to go ahead with wood, and this has been ordered. ● LF to follow up with council regarding dog waste bin on Naylor Lane ● Fly tipping near clothing bins on the rakes has been reported |
| 12 | <p>Website Accessibility Awareness Requirements</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Ongoing LF to discuss further with C Woodhouse |
| 13 | <p>Clerks report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Parish Council to look through parish register considering need for all footpaths to be registered. Add to a future agenda. ● Excessive amounts of ragwort noted on NT land. LF to report ● It was agreed to strim area around Bagshaw Dale and entrance to Lathkill Dale. Also, to cut back trees over hanging Blackwell Lane. |

The meeting closed at 7.52pm

Date of next meeting – **7th Sept at 7.00pm (teleconference or in person to be determined prior to meeting)**